
 

MASS SCHEDULE��
Saturday Vigil Masses: 5:00 p.m. 
Sunday Masses: 7:00, 8:30, 10:00, 11:30 a.m., 
 1:00 p.m., 3:30 p.m. (Spanish) 
 5:00 p.m. 
 

Daily Masses: 6:30 a.m. Monday - Friday 
 8:00 a.m. Monday - Saturday 
 

First Friday Masses 7:30 p.m. 

PASTORAL TEAM 
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ROOM/HALL RENTALS - PRIVATE BOOKINGS��
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PARISH OFFICES - Hours -  9 a.m. - 3 p.m., Monday - Friday��
CHURCH OFFICE: 703-880-4300,   FAX: 703-880-4320��
�'�L�U�H�F�W�R�U���R�I���)�D�F�L�O�L�W�L�H�V�� �0�U�����'�D�Q�Q�\���5�X�F�N�H�U�� ��������������������������
�$�Q�G���(�Y�H�Q�W�V��
�.�L�W�F�K�H�Q���0�D�Q�D�J�H�U���� �0�V�����/�D�X�U�D���6�W�X�P�S�� ��������������������������
�1�H�W�Z�R�U�N���,�7���0�D�Q�D�J�H�U���� �0�U�����-�R�K�Q���3�H�L�W�O�H�U�� ��������������������������
�)�L�Q�D�Q�F�H���$�G�P�L�Q�L�V�W�U�D�W�R�U������ �0�V�����7�H�U�H�V�D���:�H�V�W�K�X�H�V�� ��������������������������
�$�V�V�W�����%�R�R�N�N�H�H�S�H�U���D�Q�G�� �0�U�V�����%�H�W�K���&�R�Y�H�U�W�� ��������������������������
�&�K�L�O�G���3�U�R�W�H�F�W�L�R�Q���/�L�D�L�V�R�Q��
�0�X�V�L�F���'�L�U�H�F�W�R�U���� �0�U�V�����$�O�L�F�H���(�H�O�P�D�Q�� ��������������������������
�5�H�O�L�J�L�R�X�V���(�G�X�F�D�W�L�R�Q���'�L�U�����0�U�����5�H�\�H�V���5�X�L�]�� ��������������������������
�'�L�U�H�F�W�R�U���R�I���<�R�X�W�K���D�Q�G�� �0�V�����-�H�Q�Q�L�I�H�U���&�K�P�L�H�O���� ��������������������������
�<�R�X�Q�J���$�G�X�O�W���0�L�Q�L�V�W�U�\���� ��    ��
�5�H�O�L�J�L�R�X�V���(�G�����6�H�F�U�H�W�D�U�\���0�U�V�����5�R�V�D�O�L�Q�G���0�X�U�S�K�\����������������������������������
�3�D�U�L�V�K���6�H�F�U�H�W�D�U�\���� �0�U�V�����'�H�E�E�L�H���0�L�O�O�R�Q�� ��������������������������
�)�L�Q�D�Q�F�H���$�V�V�L�V�W�D�Q�W��
��

�3�D�U�L�V�K���6�H�F�U�H�W�D�U�L�H�V������ �0�U�V�����-�H�D�Q�Q�H���1�D�S�S�L�H�U�� ��������������������������
�� �0�U�V�����0�D�U�\���.�L�U�E�\�� ������������������������ 

CONFESSIONS: �6�D�W�X�U�G�D�\���������������S���P�����D�Q�G��by appointment. 
��

��
��
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St. Joseph - National Blue Ribbon School 
 

 OFFICE: 703-880-4350, FAX: 703-880-4320 
��

Grade School K-8 
 

     Principal:    Mrs. Denise Rutledge 
Assistant Principal:   Mrs. Lisa Carson 
             Secretaries:    Mrs. Mary Lewis                      

  Mrs. Lisa Pearce 
 

   www.sjschoolva.org  

ST. JOSEPH CATHOLIC CHURCH - 703-880-4300 
   750 Peachtree Street, Herndon, Vi rginia 20170-3798 - www.sjcherndon.org .org ��

 

EUCHARISTIC ADORATION: 
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NOCTURNAL ADORATION: �I�R�O�O�R�Z�L�Q�J���)�L�U�V�W���)�U�L�G�D�\���0�D�V�V 

Welcome to St. Joseph Catholic Church 
Peace and good! We extend a warm welcome to all who attend 
our Church. We hope you will find our parish community a 
place where your life of faith and prayer will be nourished. We 
also hope that you will share your time, talents, and treasure 
with us. Your presence, prayers, and gifts are most welcomed. 
Please introduce yourself to one of the parishioners or priests. 
Many blessings! 
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Saturday, November 17 
8:00 a.m.     -    Jonathan Beltran by The Beltran Family 
5:00 p.m.    +   Ruth Cawley by The Dobranski Family 
Sunday, November 18 
7:00 a.m.    +    Eugene Lindquist by Genie & Joe Conroy &  
      Sons  
8:30 a.m  +    Carmine DeMatteo by SJS 2nd Grade White 
10:00 a.m.  +    Mary Steffler by Peggy & Steven Bauer  
11:30 a.m.  +    Ann & Dominic Nguyen by The Ly Family 
1:00 p.m.  +    Anna Marth by her Daughter      
3:30 p.m.   -    Spanish Mass 
5:00 p.m.   -    Living and Deceased Parishioners of St.  
      Joseph Parish 
Monday, November 19  
6:30 a.m.  -    Tristan Hobbs by Grammy   
8:00 a.m.   +            Enis Patagnan by Roselita Patagnan   
Tuesday, November 20 
6:30 a.m.  +       Magda Rodriguez by Ana McCollim 
8:00 a.m.  +       Catherine Harrigan by The Harrigan Family 
Wednesday, November 21 
6:30 a.m.   -        Uche Ezenwa’s Birthday by The Ezenwa 
     Family 
8:00 a.m.  -      Mary Cahalane by The Miller Family 
Thursday, November 22 - Thanksgiving Day 
9:00 a.m.   +   Edward Richard Taylor by The Hobbs Family 
Friday, November 23 
6:30 a.m.   +   Daniel Bruzc by Stella & Joe Franco 
8:00 a.m.   +   Jane Grillo by Bob Grillo & the girls 
Saturday, November 24 
8:00 a.m.     +   Deceased members of the Bulasa & Patagnan  
      Families by Roselita Patagnan 
5:00 p.m.    -    Intentions of The Tashakkori Family 
Sunday, November 25 
7:00 a.m.    +    Joseph Conroy, Sr. by Genie & Joe Conroy & 
      Sons  
8:30 a.m  +    Frank DiPlacido by Kitty DiPlacido 
10:00 a.m.  +    Anna Sabol by Mary Kirby & Family  
11:30 a.m.  +    William & Rachel Laughrige by The Laughrige 
      Family 
1:00 p.m.  -    Living and Deceased Parishioners of St.  
      Joseph Parish      
3:30 p.m.   -    Spanish Mass 
5:00 p.m.   +   Helen Hucksam by Kathleen Della Valle   

MASS INTENTIONS FOR THE WEEK 

Peace and good! We welcome Brother David to the par-
ish as a transitional deacon. He was ordained to the diac-
onate on October 27, 2018 by the Bishop of Altoona-
Johnstown, Most Reverend Mark Leonard Bartchak. As 
Brother David begins his diaconate ministry here at the 
parish, parishioners continue to ask questions regarding 
the ministry of a deacon. One of the most recent ques-
tions asked was: What is the role of a Deacon during the 
Mass? 
 
Father Pat shared the following information with us as 
priests as we prepare to celebrate Mass with a deacon. 
The role of the deacon during Mass is: 
 

Introductory Rites 
• Carries the Book of the Gospels in procession 
• Kisses the altar with the Presider 
• Announces the invocations for Penitential Act,  
  Form C 

 
Liturgy of the Word 

• Proclaims the Gospel after receiving blessing   
  from  Presider 
• Blessing: “May the Lord be in your heart and   

  on your lips, that you may proclaim his Gospel  
    worthily and well, in the name of the Father and 
  of the Son and of the Holy Spirit.” 
• Preaches the homily as scheduled 
• Reads the Petitions of the Universal Prayer from 

  the  ambo 
 

      Preparation of the Altar 
•  Prepares the Altar 
• Prepares the Chalice (wine & water) 
• Hands the Paten & Chalice to the Presider 

 
Eucharistic Prayer 

• Kneels from epiclesis to the Memorial Accla  
   mation 

• Elevates the Chalice during the doxology 
 

Communion Rite 
• Announces “Let us offer each other the sign of   

  peace” 
• Assists Celebrant by distributing the Chalice to   

  the  Extraordinary Ministers 
• Distributes Communion at station next to the 

     Celebrant 
• Purifies the vessels at the altar 

Father Tom’s Column Cont’d... 
 
Concluding Rite 
• If there is a Solemn Blessing: Announces “Bow  

  Down for the Blessing” 
• Announces the Dismissal “Go in Peace,” etc. 
• Kisses the Altar with Presider 
• Processes out to the right of the Presider 

 
Let us welcome Brother David as our transitional deacon 
this year. 
 
In the peace of Francis of Assisi, 



June 1, 2018 
 
Most Reverend Michael F. Burbidge 
The Office of the Bishop 
200 North Glebe Road, Suite 914 
Arlington, VA, 22203 
 

Dear Bishop Burbidge: 
 
Peace and good! I write to you to request your permission to make the following change of the location of the 
baptismal font at St. Joseph Catholic Church. We are requesting that a permanent baptismal font be placed in 
the back of the Church. At the current time, we have a portable baptismal font which is moved from one loca-
tion to another in the front of the nave of the Church. When the Church was completed in 1986, it was the in-
tention of the Friars to have a permanent baptismal font built. 
 
I offer the following insights and points which the friars, the Parish Advisory Council, and Finance Council 
have studied and discussed. As Roman Catholics, we believe that Baptism is the first sacrament of initiation. 
The Catechism of the Catholic Church reminds us that “Holy Baptism is the basis of the whole Christian life, 
the gateway to life in the Spirit, and the door which gives access to the other sacraments” (no. 1213). Through 
baptism we are freed from original sin, reborn in Christ, and incorporated into the Christian community. Thus, 
the location of baptism in a church is integral to the architecture of a church building. 
 
The USCCB’s guidelines for Church Architecture, Built of Living Stones (2000), says that “because the rites 
of initiation of the Church begin with baptism and are completed by the reception of the Eucharist, the baptis-
mal font and its location reflect the Christian’s journey through the waters of baptism to the altar” (no. 66). 
Moreover, it says, “The location of the baptismal font, its design, and the materials used for its construction 
are important considerations in the planning and design of the [church] building” (no. 67). 
 
There have been several locations for the baptismal font in the tradition of the Catholic Church, and there is 
no one officially proper place for the baptismal font. However, the baptismal font in a church should be in a 
permanent, fixed location. One customary place for the baptismal font is near the entrance of the church. Plac-
ing the baptismal font near the entrance is a very appropriate expression of baptism as the first sacrament of 
the church and beginning of Christian life, completed through Confirmation and the Eucharist. Baptism is not 
the final point in the Christian journey, but the starting point. In order to represent this, it is fitting that the 
baptismal font be toward the back of the church, in a place of prominence, and set aside specifically for bap-
tism. In this location, the font should be permanent, and there should be a place for the Paschal Candle outside 
the Easter season as well as whatever else is necessary for the celebration of baptism. This is so that all the 
faithful may be reminded that they journey through the waters of baptism into new life and to the altar where 
the celebration of Christ’s eternal sacrifice takes place and the People of God are nourished. 
 
We have studied the possibility of a permanent baptismal font for our faith community with the research and 
dialogue with Father Pat Whittle, TOR, STL, doctoral student studying liturgy at The Catholic University of 
America. We have also been in consultation with Jim O’Brien of O’Brien & Keane Architecture of Arling-
ton, VA. Our discussions, study, and consultation with both Father Pat and Jim have encouraged us to move 
forward with this request to have a permanent baptismal font at the parish. 
 
Bishop Burbidge, I thank you for your consideration of this request. If you have any questions, please feel free 
to contact me at any time. 
 
In the peace of Francis of Assisi, 
 
Fr. Thomas G. Bourque, TOR 
Pastor 
 
cc: Rev. Paul F. deLadurantaye, Secretary for the Liturgy 
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 THANKS TO OUR             
    SPONSOR 
OF THE WEEK 

Collections: 
 
The weekend of November 11, 2018 
Offertory - $17,774 plus Faith Direct $14,399  
Second Collection - Retired Fund for Religious 
                    $  8 ,116 plus Faith Direct  $  5,310 
                  

Permanent Baptismal Font at SJC 
 

Peace and good! As you have learned from the bulletin 
and the PAC Executive Summaries, the parish will in-
stall a permanent baptismal font in the nave of the 
Church. The baptismal font will be located at the back of 
the nave of the Church. As you enter the center doors 
into the nave of the Church, the new baptismal font will 
be located to one’s left. As previously shared with the 
parish, we will be removing the last five pews in this 
section and the baptismal font area will be placed in this 
space (see letter for the purpose for this decision). 
 
We offer our sincere thanks to the Knights of Columbus 
- Good Samaritan Council 6175 for their donation for the 
purchase of the baptismal font. Their generous donation 
enables us to provide a permanent space for the celebra-
tion of baptisms as we welcome our newest members 
into our faith community. 
 
The installation of the baptismal font is one part of up-
dating of the tiling in the narthex (vestibule) of the 
Church and carpeting for the nave of the Church. Yes, 
there will be changes in the color/design of the tiles and 
carpet. Know that we appreciate the recommendations 
and consultation with a liturgical architecture firm. The 
installation was planned for November, however, due to 
the time needed to complete the project, we have made 
the decision to move the installation of the tile, carpet, 
and the baptismal font to January 2019. 
 
Know that we appreciate your understanding, support, 
and prayers for these updates to our house of worship. 
 
Many blessings! 
 
The Pastoral Team  

The Grief Recovery Method 
Certified Grief Recovery Specialist 
703-307-2229 * 
www.griefrecoverybymindy.com 
mindyzurawsi@gmail.com 

The Parish staff wishes to thank the following parish min-
istries:  
 
We thank our parishioners for their gift of faith, embrace of the 
Gospel of Joy, and support of the parish. As we prepare to 
celebrate the Thanksgiving holiday, know that you are remem-
bered in our thoughts and prayers. 
 
As we celebrate the World Day for the Poor, we thank the 
parishioners participating in the “works of mercy.” 
 
We thank our parishioners for their generous support of the St. 
Lucy Project and LINK throughout this past year . A spe-
cial thanks to the parishioners who planned and oversaw the 
food drives. The staff of the St. Lucy Project and LINK offer 
their sincere thanks to the SJC parishioners for our generosity 
in feeding our sisters and brothers in need throughout the 2018 
year. Blessings! 
 
We thank our parishioners for their generosity and support of 
NPH USA which suppor ts Nuestros Pequeños Hermanos 
(NPH, Spanish for "Our Little Brothers and Sisters"). Your 
support of this organization assists the youth of Bolivia, the 
Dominican Republic, El Salvador, Guatemala, Haiti, Hondu-
ras, Mexico, Nicaragua and Peru. Know that they are grateful 
for your prayers and generosity.  
 
We thank our parishioners who supported the LINK and St. 
Lucy Food Drives, the Giving Tree, the Christians in Bethle-
hem, HOPE bottle drive, the Father Beiting Appalachian Mis-
sion, Catholic Charities, The Closet, and other projects 
throughout 2018. Your support is one way we as a parish live 
out the “works of mercy.” A special thanks to the parishioners 
who oversaw the planning and ministry involved with these 
“works of mercy.” Many blessings! 
 
May we each continue to respond to Pope Francis’ challenge 
on this World Day of the Poor: “This poor man cried, and the 
Lord heard him.” 
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THANKSGIVING BREAK 
 

On Thanksgiving Day Weekend, November 
(Sat.) 24th and (Sun.) 25th, there will not be 
any catechism classes held. There will be 
classes held the Monday and Tuesday after 
Thanksgiving (November 26th and 27th).  
 
RELIGIOUS EDUCATION ADVENT CONFESSIONS 
 
In preparation for Christmas, all Religious Education (RE) 
students from 3rd through 6th grades will have Confessions 
during class times on December (Mon.) 3rd, (Tue.) 4th, & De-
cember (Sat.) 15th. The 7th and 8th graders will have their Pen-
ance Service during the Lenten Season in order to prepare for 
Easter and their forthcoming Confirmation.  
 
All Religious Education parents, as well as the 7th and 8th grade 
RE students, are strongly encouraged to attend the Parish 
Advent Penance Service on Monday, December 10th at 7:00 
p.m. 

 
 
 
 
 
 
Save the Date! December 15, 2018 

St. Joseph Catholic Church 
Women’s Mini-Retreat  

Sponsored by The St. Joseph Ladies’ Society 
Meeting Room 209 

8:00 a.m. - Mass  
 Following Mass - Continental Breakfast 

Retreat 
 9:00 a.m. - Noon 

Retreat Director - Fr. Jordan Hite, TOR 
RSVP - Mary Kirby at kirbym59@gmail.com 

 
 
 
 
 

 
 

Peace and good! Your selfless generosity enables our 
parish to live our mission through being good stewards 
of our: 

• Our awe-inspiring church and property 
• Facilities management of buildings 
• Holy Grounds  

 

Did you know: 
 

•  The Church was built in 1985. 
•  The parish/school offices, parish meeting  rooms 
 and halls were built in 2004. 

•  The school was built in 1964 and additions were 
 built in 1977, 1996, and 2004. 

•  The Priests’ Residence was built in 1990. 
 

As good stewards of the gifts that God has blessed us 
with, we continue to oversee the care and preventative 
maintenance of the parish buildings and property. This 
past year we oversaw the following projects and im-
provements inside and outside the Church: 
 

• Study and purchase of the Vine Street property for 
the parish; 

• Parking lot lighting specification planning with the 
Town of Herndon, construction, and installation of 
the lighting in early fall; 

• Study and planning for the replacement of the tile 
in the Church vestibule (installation in January); 

• Study and planning for the replacement of the car-
pet in the Church nave (installation in January); 

• Study and planning for a permanent baptismal font 
(installation in January); and 

• Updating of outdoor banners and inside liturgical 
banners. 

 

The following repairs and preventative maintenance 
were completed in the Residence: 

• Replaced a HVAC unit 
• Carpet replaced in the upstairs hallway 

 

The following repairs were completed in the parish/
school offices, school, and religious education: 
 

• Installed several active panels for Religious Educa-
 tion and School to complete this update; 

• Phase two of parish office carpet replacement; 
• Chiller coil replacement; 
• Parish/Facility boiler replacement; 
• Continuation of LED conversion plan; 
• Maintained an outside parish garden for the SJS 
 students/faculty and parish staff to grow food to 
 donate to the Rucker Community Shelter; 

 
 
Stewardship Cont’d… 
 

• SJS and SJC security updates in order to secure the 
parish/school entrance and check-in process; and 

• SJS and SJC preventative maintenance. 
 
These are the highlights of the parish facility pro-
jects completed this past year. We thank the gift of 
stewardship of our parish team 
and staff, facilities crew, Finance 
Committee, and PAC. 
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The Youth Ministry Corner 
 
 

Attention High School Students! Join us tonight in Parish 
 Hall C, from 6:00pm – 8:00pm. See you then! 

 
Our Youth Ministry Retreat will be held November 30 – 

 December 2. Email Jenn for more information and to sign up.  
For more information, contact Jenn Chmiel at: 

jchmiel@sjcherndon.org  

 
 
 
 
 
That Man is You! Gives you the oppor tunity to go deeper  
in your faith. 
 

All men are invited to attend TMIY on Friday mornings from 
6:30 a.m. - 7:45 a.m. in the parish meeting room to watch the 
video and engage in discussion. 
 
Please note there will be no session on Nov. 23rd due to 
Thanksgiving holiday.  The theme for next Friday, November 
30, is “Authentic Leadership in the Home” and will cover the 
following topics: Finding and Adoring God in the Home, Serv-
ant Leadership, and Authentic Leadership Can Transform the 
World. 
 

 

Feel free to show up on Friday; no prior registration required. 
For more information contact Jack Matney (202-352-4881; 
jmatneytmiy@gmail.com) and/or check out: 
www.paradisusdei.org/that-man-is-you/. 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

WORKCAMP INFO SESSION 
November 18, 3:30 – 4:30 pm 

Parish Hall C 
Attendance at this info session is necessary to 

 learn everything you need to know about 
 securing your spot at WorkCamp  2019. 

 

Parents are asked to attend this session with their teens. 
 

WorkCamp will be JUNE 22 – JUNE 28, 2019 
 

Questions? Please contact our parish stakeholder: 
John Przybysz * PrzybyszJX@verizon.net * 571-438-7364 

 

 
 
In BapƟsm we are reborn as children of God, made mem-
bers of His Church, and heirs to the Kingdom of Heaven. With 
this in mind, we welcome these children of God who were 
baptized November 4, 2018: 
 

Ashley Sophia Ayala Mercado daughter  of Virgilio & Maria; 
Ximena Daleyza Alvarenga Ayala daughter  of Herver  & Ilsia; 
Dylan Jafet Claros Ayala son of Car los & Rosa; 
Ashley Alvarado Garcia daughter  of Jose and Hilda; 
Keyli Edith Hernandez Ramirez daughter  of Luis & Mirna; 
Alicia Isabel Hernandez Juarez daughter  of Julio  &Ana Isabel; 
Jimena Sarahi Oliva Oliva daughter  of Osman & Jessenia; 
Osman Adrian Oliva son of Osman & Jessenia; 
Luis Mathias Tueme son of Luis & Stefani 
 
The weekend of November 11, 2018: 
 
Aria Linh Nguyen daughter  of Thien-Duc & Lisa; 
Evangeline Scarlett Powell daughter  of Patr ick & Karen 

Mary Anderson 
Maximo Acevedo  
Roberto Alcalde 
Kay Allen 
Kristen Coughlan  
Francis Davis 
Quinn Gorman 
Jim Holt 

Mary Kish 
Zenon Landicho 
Julie McDevitt 
Mark McDevitt 
Lena Reyes 
Dan Schaefer 
Jose Silva, Sr. 
 
 

Especially the sick in our parish: 

Peace and good! 
 
We thank the parishioners for 
the gifts of their faith, time, 
and talents. Be assured of our 
prayers during this season of 
Thanksgiving! 
 

              Many blessings! 
              The Friars 

Thanksgiving Day Mass - 9 AM 
 

Please note:  The Parish and 
school offices will be closed 
Nov. 22 and 23 in observance of 
Thanksgiving Day. 
 

We wish all a very Happy and 
Safe Thanksgiving. 

 
              Parish Staff 


